Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of the AGM of Dorridge Surgery PPG held on 
Tuesday 10th November 2015 at 7.00pm at the Surgery

1.   Members Present.
Ian, William, Jenny, Gerald, Anne, Mary, Adelaide, Val, Yvonne, Don, Amanda, Dr Reid

2.   Apologies
There were no apologies

3.   Minutes of last AGM
The minutes of last year's AGM had been circulated and were taken as read.

4.   Matters arising
There were no matters arising

5.  Chairman's report
A full copy of Ian's report is attached at the end of these minutes

He started by thanking Jenny on behalf of everyone for all her efforts as chair of the committee until ill health caused her to resign in May.

He had circulated figures showing the usage of the revamped website which was averaging a very healthy 5000+ hits per month.

He stressed  that he would like the newsletter to continue being published every quarter despite the fact that the funding for it had disappeared.  There was a wide ranging discussion, involving reducing the number of  issues per year, reducing the size of the new newsletter or reducing the number of copies per print run. The surgery was asked if it would consider paying 1/2 the costs.  No decision could be reached at this meeting and it was agreed that there needed to be more discussion at the next meeting.  This means that  the next  newsletter cannot be published till after Xmas

6.  Treasurer's report
William produced figures which showed that there was still over £2000 in the PPG account.  However he did say that the Tai Chi and Extend classes were becoming more expensive to run and numbers attending them were dropping so the balance was unlikely to stay as healthy over the next year.

William thanked David Carey for checking the accounts once again this year.

   7.  Report from the Surgery
Amanda's report is attached at the end of these minutes

The Phlebotomy service was discussed.  Apparently it will continue to be based at Ward 10 for the next 3 months but HEFT has said that after that there will be no more room for it at Solihull hospital.  The CCCG is still looking into alternatives for the future.  The service could move to various sites/surgeries in the community though a site in central Solihull would make travelling easier.

8. Election of Officers
Ian has been acting as chairman since Jenny's resignation. Ian said he would resign as Vice Chairman and agreed to stand as chairman for 12 months but said he would need assistance.  Gerald proposed and Jenny seconded that he be nominated as Chairman. This was passed unanimously.  

No one stood  to replace Ian as Vice Chairman.  

However William (treasurer), Gerald ( vice-treasurer) and Val (Secretary) all agreed to carry on in their posts and this was passed unanimously.

9.   Review of the constitution
Ian suggested that we should change clause 3.1 to allow the group to be managed by 10 patients ( instead of 8) plus 2 junior members.  This was passed unanimously. 

For various reasons the AGM has been held in November for the last 2 years but Ian wanted it recorded that in future the AGM would be held in October  as stated in clause 4.1.

10.  A O B
Jenny thanked Ian for taking over as Chairman

Amanda would like early morning surgeries added to the agenda for the next meeting.

11.  Dates for future meetings
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 8th December.  

At that meeting the dates for 2016 will be agreed.  In future it is possible that all the partners at the surgery will take it in turns to attend alternate meetings. 

Dorridge PPG Chair/Vice Chair Report  2015
This report is prepared in my capacity as Acting Chair of Dorridge Patients Participation Group, following the decision by Jenny Lanfermeijer to stand down in May of this year. We have expressed the committee’s best wishes for a speedy recovery and thanked her for the service she has given to the group. Jenny has expressed a wish to be involved with the committee and the successful ‘extend’ and ‘Tai Chi’ classes.
Special Events.

Four special events were planned for this year, open to one and all, the first of which took place in March, the theme being ‘Living a Healthy :Lifestyle’, which was successful as a result of a presentation by Adrian Johnson, a personal trainer. Regrettably two other sessions planned for the summer had to be cancelled due to a set of circumstances. However, there is one more special day taking place on the 12th December, the theme being ‘Well Being – This Winter’.
Web Site
Following quite a bit of development, the revised web site was launched in February, the cleaner design aiming to make access to the various elements more easy and straightforward. My thanks to Rod Embley and Val Tabb for their input, proof reading etc. The site is proving to be successful with 46,022 hits to the front page, up to the end of October, (Averaging 5,114 per month). The popularity of each page can been seen from the Graphic attached.
Newsletters
The quarterly newsletters continued to be produced, in keeping with the image created for the web site. These were designed by the PPG and printed in co-operation with ‘Look Local’, who funded the printing from advertising revenue. Unfortunately, due to lack of support from advertisers, we have been advised that this free facility is to be withdrawn. We have to decide if the Newsletter is to continue and in what form.
Exercise Groups
The Extend and Tai Chi classes have operated during the year, (in term time), with great success. Changes have occurred in respect of costs, particularly with Tutor fees, but the membership has responded and problems are not envisaged for the coming year. Funds in excess of the needs of the groups have been donated to worthy causes during this year, the first be a donation of £1,000 to Mind for their horticultural unit in Knowle and a further £500, as a contribution to the Fast Response team for Defibrillator equipment.

The Striders and Strollers Group is as popular as ever, providing good exercise on a fortnightly basis, right throughout the year (weather permitting)
Books for Waiting rooms
Our group continues to provide books, repairing and replacing the existing stock as necessary, for the patients waiting areas.
External Activities
Members of our group represent the patients of the surgery in the following:

Solihull Patients Participation Group Network.

Solihull Clinical Commissioning Group, Patient Representative - Effective Review Board

Solihull CCG  -  Patient Panel member  -  Your Health Your Voice

Patients Carer Panel, covering Solihull, Heartlands and Good Hope hospitals.

The Annual Conference of the National Association of Patients Participation.
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Report from the surgery – Nov 2015
Premises:

We are one year on from moving into the refurbished surgery, and, although there have been a couple of leaks; we are all very settled and comfortable in our surroundings.

We have taken the opportunity to add some extras; such as umbrella stands (following a patient suggestion).

Staff:

In May 2015 we saw Tess Salmon our phlebotomist leave, as well as 2 of our much loved receptionists Yvonne & Kim.  We have welcomed Serennah, Julia & Mani into the surgery very recently and all are doing well.  

In August 2 new Registrars joined the surgery, Dr Kerry McIntosh & Dr Michelle Meagher (who is now on maternity leave and due to give birth any day now!).  Dr Laila El-Tahir started at the same time as our newest FY2 – she is due to leave in December, when will we have a replacement.

In addition ‘welcome back’ to Dr Sandeep Poorun (who was our second year registrar a couple of years ago).  Dr Poorun is doing a Fellowship in Urgent Care, and we at Dorridge Surgery are delighted that he will be supporting us and our patient population in relation to urgent care for the next 12 months.

Online:

Patient sign up is now at 4827 (from 3883 this time last year) and totals 44% of our patients (36% last year)

2037 appointments booked online since Oct 14, average 170 pm (50 more per month than last year)   The number of appts cancelled using the Systmonline continues to be well used, cutting down telephone traffic during the day, and many patients are also changing their telephone numbers & addresses online too.

Since April 2015 patients have had the option to view their Summary Care Record online too.

At the same time, ‘GP2GP’ was introduced – this is the electronic transfer of patient’s records when they register at a new surgery.  Although the old paper notes are still sent to the surgery, we can get access to the full patient record the moment a patient is registered, so we are able to give patients quicker and better access to appointments, prescriptions and online services.

EPS (electronic prescribing) began in May 2015, with 1667 patients having nominated a pharmacy for their prescriptions to be sent automatically to – that’s 15% of our patients in 6 months!

Vaccinations;

Flu season Sep 15 to date – we have run 2 Saturday clinics so far, and gone out to patients in the home, delivering 1785 vaccines so far, with a 3rd flu clinic this Saturday 14th November.  Text messages, signs in the window, marketing material from the manufacturer of the vaccine, use of Knowle’s Parish Newsletter, the new and improved surgery newsletter, plus website advertising contributed to letting patients know when they could get their vaccination. 

This year we have offered the intranasal vaccine to healthy children aged 2, 3 & 4, and opened up 2 of the Saturday clinics to parents who want their eligible child to receive the vaccination.  

Shingles:

735 of our patients this year are eligible for a shingles vaccination (our website has more details).  Eligible patients have until the end of August 2016 to receive their vaccination.  A recall system will start in December to remind those who haven’t yet been vaccinated to book in with one of our practice nurses.

Amanda Shakespeare

Practice Manager 
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